



Civil Division

Joseph H. Hunt Director Washington, D.C. 20530 Tel: (202) 514-1259 Fax: (202) 616-0222

June 30, 2010

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND FIRST-CLASS U.S. MAIL

Mr. David P. Blackwood General Counsel United States Commission On Civil Rights 624 Ninth Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20425

Re: United States Commission on Civil Rights'

Planned Statutory Enforcement Report

Dear Mr. Blackwood:

I write in response to your letters of June 15 and June 30, 2010. The Department of Justice has re-examined the accuracy of the Supplemental Response to Interrogatory No. 12 submitted to the United States Commission on Civil Rights on April 16, 2010. Based on Department records and the recollections of employees in the Civil Rights Division, we have determined that the prior response remains accurate and therefore requires no amendment.

Sincerely,

Joseph H. Hunt

Director

Federal Programs Branch Civil Division